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The Association of Eritrean Students in North America 
(AESNA) and the Association of Eritrean Women in North 
America (AEWNA) have launched a joint fund-raising campaign 
to assist the establishment of a radio station in the liberated 
areas of Eritrea. The Workers' Advocate enthusiastically 
supports this campaign. The revolution in Eritrea is advancing 
from one important victory to the next, dealing heavy blows to 
U.S. imperialism, Soviet social-imperialism and all reaction. The 
Eritrean liberation forces led by the EPLF have driven the 
occupation troops of the fascist Ethiopian junta into a corner. 
The establishment of a radio station in the liberated areas of 
Eritrea will certainly hasten the inevitable victory of the Eritrean 
national liberation movement. Below is reprinted the call we 
recently received from our fraternal comrades of the AESNA. 

TO ALL PROGRESSIVE AND DEMOCRATIC FORCES 

The Association of Eritrean Students in North America 
(AESNA) and the Association of Eritrean Women in North 
America (AEWNA) together have launched a fund-raising 
campaign towards the establishment of a radio station in the 
liberated areas of Eritrea. 

In Eritrea, the war of national liberation led by the Eritrean 
People's Liberation Front (EPLF) is surging forward. Ninety-five 
percent of the country, including major towns and cities have 
been liberated. The EPLF is scoring victory after victory -- 
decimating the fascist Ethiopian occupation troops and 
encircling them in the few remaining cities. 

These new victories are bringing forth new and greater tasks 
for the EPLF vanguard. In its self-reliant protracted struggle to 
transform and consolidate the vast liberated areas j the EPLF 
takes as its central task that of organizing, politicizing and 
arming the masses. Today, with the number of people in the 
liberated areas, in villages, towns and cities, in the millions, the 
EPLF is faced with the most urgent task of disseminating mass 
education on a large scale. To facilitate the acceleration of mass 



education, the EPLF considers it of prime importance to set up a 
radio station in the liberated areas. 

Moreover, with the lightning advance of the EPLF, the 
Ethiopian occupationists, their imperialist masters, and other 
and other reactionary elements, are stepping up their slanderous 
campaign against the Eritrean people's just and revolutionary 
struggle and in particular against the EPLF revolutionary 
vanguard. Attempts to isolate the Eritrean struggle and the 
EPLF, through news blackout, lies, slanders and distortions by 
the imperialist press has to be combatted. One of the 
fundamental ways is to establish a radio station in the liberated 
areas of Eritrea from where the EPLF can present the true voice 
of the Eritrean people and expose the distortions by imperialist 
and reactionary news media. 

It is in light of these central tasks of our revolution, that we 
have decided to launch a fund-raising campaign to assist in the 
establishment of a radio station. Towards the establishment of 
the radio station in the liberated areas of Eritrea, we have 
projected to raise $50,000 within a period of 9 months 
(December 1977 - August 1978). Therefore we call upon all 
progressive, anti-imperialist and democratic organizations and 
individuals to support and assist us in any way they can 
(contributions, donations, etc.). 

For more information and donations contact AESNA, P.O. 
Box 1247, New York, N.Y. 10027, (212) 222-5403. End. 
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